
 

The Anglican Parish of All Souls St. Peters                                              

http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au                                                              
P.O. Box 331, Stepney 5069   

PARISH PRIEST:  The Rev’d Julia Denny-Dimitriou 08 7230 0579   
                                juliadennydimitriou@yahoo.com  
                    Julia unavailable on Mondays 

PASTORAL ASSISTANT: Elizabeth Westphalen   08 8362 5238                            
MINUTES SECRETARY:  Mano De Mel 0444 571 643,  

demel.mano@gmail.com                                                              
HALL BOOKINGS:  via the website or phone: 0419 745 456      

We are asked to remember in our prayers:-                                            
Melissa Lewis, Bishop David McCall,  Caroline Brown,   

Maurine & Colin Rains,  Rev‟d Tony Tamblyn, Grace Disher 
(7)  mother Annie Hopkins and father Jim Disher, grandparents 
Margie & John Virgin. 
 

Remembrance of Anniversaries:    
Bill Hodge, John Welford, Arnold Hans Martin Hansen,  
Frederick Masters, Nellie Venning, Alice Marshall, Keith 
Smith, Rev'd Ray Warren, Betty Langford 
 

Diocesan Cycle of Prayer - for our prayers today:  We pray 
for: the Peace of Jerusalem and the People of the Land of the 
Holy One, Seacliff: Ben Cosford wife Heather, Leigh Creek 
(Blinman, Hawker, Leigh Creek, the North East): Trevor 
Briggs wife Anne, Arthur Tanner wife Jane, The Murray Upper 
Limestone Coast (Tatiara): Grafton: Bishop Murray Harvey 
wife Leanne 
 

PARISH COUNCIL 2020 
Priest : Rev’d Julia Denny-Dimitriou. 08 7230 0579 

Priest’s Warden: Sara Blunt 0400 028 537 
People’s Warden: Colin McLeay 08 8362 1949 

Treasurer: Suzette Crees 0419 745 456 
Minutes Secretary: Mano De Mel 0444 571 643 

Emma Robinson: 0412 002 123  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ALL SOULS’ ANGLICAN CHURCH  

THE PARISH OF ST. PETERS 
http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au/ 

 

EASTER SUNDAY 

12TH APRIL 2020  

 

He is not here, he is risen!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                             

           

           

           

                                                        
  

 

Churches are not being closed. 

Buildings have been closed. 

We are the church! We remain. 
 

 

ALL SERVICES CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

Acknowledgement of Country 
We acknowledge that the land we meet on is the traditional land of Kaurna people; we 

respect their spiritual relationship with their Country and we pay respect to elders past, 

present and future. – nunku.org.au 

 

http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au/
http://allsoulsstpeters.org.au/


 

Quote of the Week 
 

“Do not abandon yourself to despair. 
We are the Easter people  

and „Hallelujah‟ is our song.” – John Paul II 
 
 
 
 

Readings for Second Sunday of Easter 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
-  

Laughter is contagious!  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Message from Ann Peisly 

Thank you all most sincerely for your generous contributions towards 

my ‘retirement gift’. The total collected, plus the gorgeous bouquet 

and card just blew me away. I was overwhelmed and very humbled by 

your generosity. God bless and love to you all. Ann. 

 
 

What did you do with your social distancing today?”  

A page to share amusing/encouraging pictures/anecdotes/uplifting quotes etc. to help 

us to stay in touch and encourage one another during these unusual times. Please 

send your contributions to Julia (juliadennydimitriou@yahoo.com) or Sue Crees 

(soulstreasurer@gmail.com.) 

1ST READING PSALM 2ND READING GOSPEL 

Acts  
2: 14a, 22-32 

Psalm  
16 

1 Peter 
1: 1-12 

John 
20: 19-31 

 My free 3-month trial of 2020 
is over.  
 

I‟d like to return it for a  
refund, please.  

 
 

 I haven‟t yet figured out 
where to spend the Easter 
weekend.   
 

It‟s a choice between the  
bedroom and the dining room.  

 And you thought dogs were 
hard to train?   
 

Just look at all the people 
who can‟t “sit” or “stay”!  
 

 Your parents and  
grandparents were called to 
war.  
 

All you‟re being asked to do 
is wash your hands and sit on 
the couch...  

You Can Do This!  

 

Post Box for Dedicated Giving Envelopes  

 

Food for the vulnerable 
Julia delivered to the AnglicareSA Magdalene Centre on Gilbert Street the food donated by 

generous parishioners, that was still in the trolley in the Church. The Centre needs our help 

perhaps more than ever in order to serve vulnerable people.  
 

If you want to donate, please do so online as the Centre can no  

longer accept donations in kind: https://anglicaresa.com.au/donate/ 

- on the drop-down button please choose "Magdalene Centre" 

- on the "Where did you hear about us" part please tick "Other" and 

type in "All Souls St Peters".  

To help those who support the church by giving envelopes, there 
is now a post box at the door to the kitchen on the East, Stephen 
Terrace side of the church. The parish will need our giving even 
more than ever as the income from hall rentals has dried up. 
Please continue to give by placing your envelopes into the post 
box.  To give by direct deposit, Bank account details as follows: 
A/c Name: Parish of All Souls St Peters BSB: 105-169  A/c No: 
759245140.   

Brave Space 

Together we will create brave space 

Because there is no such thing as „safe 
space‟ 

We exist in the real world 

We all carry scars and we have all caused 
wounds. 

In this space… 

We seek to turn down the volume of the 
outside world, 

We amplify voices that fight to be heard 
elsewhere, 

We call each other to more truth and love.  

We have the right to start somewhere and 
continue to grow. 

We have the responsibility to examine 
what we think we know. 

We will not be perfect. 

This space will not be perfect. 

It will not always be what we wish it to 
be 

But it will be our brave space together, 

And we will work on it side by side. 

 

-Micky ScottBey Jones on “Brave Space”  

Community News 
Do you have any good news to share? 
Please share with us! 
 
juliadennydimitriou@yahoo.com    
0872 300 579  
Demel.mano@gmail.com  
0444 571 643 

Keep in touch online 
Please check in to our website and  
Facebook page to keep up with parish 
news:   
https://www.allsoulsstpeters.org.au/;   
 

https://www.facebook.com/All-Souls-St-
Peters  


